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Hainford Newsletter 
 
Well, what a busy last few weeks it has been! From cycling proficiency to World Book Day, the pupils at 
Hainford have been participating in a host of events and activities some of which you can enjoy reading about 
below. 
What has particularly caught my attention this term is that throughout all of our Celebration assemblies, it’s 
been particularly pleasing to reward so many children for their hard work, success, and creativity. From 
amazing examples of writing, success with fractions and creative artwork it has been lovely to share and 
celebrate as a school. I look forward to more of the same as we draw nearer to the end of the spring term.  
 
School Meals Price Increase 
Please be aware that the price of school meals will be increasing to £2.85 per meal from 1st April 2024. This 
will therefore take effect from the start of the summer term. 
 

 
World Book Day 

  

Hainford VC Primary School 
Hope, Compassion & Responsibility 

Newton Road 
Hainford 
Norwich 

NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 

Telephone: 01603 898359 
Email: office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk 

Web: www.harnserfed.co.uk 
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On Friday 8th March, Hainford pupils celebrated all things reading. There were reading dens, whole-school 
book shares and some fantastic front covers drawn as part of a competition. It was rewarding to see so many 
children sharing books with one another and hopefully spreading the joy of reading.  
 
Korfball 
Korfball is a fast-paced net game similar to Basketball and Netball that originates from the Netherlands. As 
many parents will have seen, we currently have a range of these posts with yellow plastic ‘korfs’ on our 
playground and field.  
On the two previous Wednesdays, pupils from years 5 and 6 have travelled to the Sportspark at UEA to 
compete. Given that these have represented the first competitive games that children have played, I was very 
impressed how quickly children became fully involved in the games and displayed their wide-ranging skills and 
teamwork. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Our Christian Theme for this half-term is Generosity. 
A Christian Perspective on Generosity:  
God’s generosity is best described as ‘grace’ love given freely without limit or conditions. This generosity, once 
experienced and acknowledged by an individual, can in turn release a generous spirit towards others. 

As a school community, we will be looking at the concept of giving without seeking any reward. We will 
explore how we can be generous with our time, spirit, and talents.  
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Let’s Celebrate! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
 

 
School Target: 98% 

Spring term so far: 94.67% 
 

 
 

Spring Term 2024 
 

 
March 
18th to 20th Class 3 Residential trip to Kingswood 
22nd Yr3/4 Nebula Tag-rugby event (letters sent out 18.3.24) 
27th Final day of Spring Term and Easter Assembly (children only) 

 
Easter Holidays: Thursday 28th March to Friday 12th April 2024 

 
April 
15th (Mon) First day of the summer term 
26th Yr5/6 Nebula cricket skills event 
 
 

March 
15th 

Star Award Values Award 
Generosity 

Class 1 Evelyn – for an excellent attitude to 
learning 

Jude – for being generous with his 
time  

Class 2 Emily – for great work on fractions 
 

Felix- for being generous towards 
his peers 

Class 3 
 

Rupert – for excellent work across the 
curriculum 

Polly – for being generous with her 
time and always helping others 
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May 
10th Yr3/4 Nebula cricket skills event 
WB 13th: KS2 SATs week (year 6 assessments) 

 
Thank you for all of your support. 

 

 


